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School Infrastructure NSW is upgrading Murwillumbah High School so that students and teachers can 
return to the school from the beginning of the 2025 school year.  

Project overview 

The project will provide upgraded classrooms, library, bathrooms and change rooms, and staff spaces, 
with new painting, floor covering, furniture, and air conditioning. The detailed scope of works for the 
upgrade is continuing to be developed in consultation with local educational leaders. 

Progress update 

Work has started to prepare the Murwillumbah High School site for the upgrading works, which are 
expected to begin in early 2024.  

 A site office has been set up at the school as a base for cleaning and site activities. 

 Contractors are removing any remaining loose furniture, equipment and rubbish and cleaning indoor 
and outdoor spaces. 

 Quotes are being received from contractors for planned works. 

Next steps 

 Inspection of all buildings to check their condition, determine work required and validate historical 
information held about school buildings. 

 Installation of hoarding around the site and additional security upgrades. 

 Planned maintenance of the agricultural areas. 

 Preparing documents needed to meet statutory planning requirements for the upgrade works. 

Summer holiday works 

Work that will be happening at the school over the summer break is not expected to be disruptive to 
neighbouring residents. Works notifications will be issued prior to any major demolition or construction 
work at the site.  

If you have questions or require further information about the upgrade works please contact 
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au or call 1300 482 651. Our community contact lines will be 
unattended from 5 pm Friday 22 December 2023 to 9 am Monday 8 January 2024, but we will get back to 
you on our return. 
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